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Submitted by Charles Jeffrey, who writes: 

“Mr Ken Holder was our Form Master from day 1 to GCE O levels. I don’t know if it 

was usual for masters to stay with the same form for the duration but, looking back, I 

think that Mr Holder was one of the kinder individuals on the staff. So we were 

probably lucky.” 

 



 


